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A complete listing of the Governing Documents and Rules and Regulations for Lafayette Place can be found at our 
website: www.lafayetteplace.net  

 

ROOF UPDATE – BLDG 157-160 

At the January 2024 Board Meeting, a motion was approved for the roof replacement for Bldg. 
157-160 at a cost of $41,000, with the work to be done by Roland’s Roofing. 

A couple of weeks ago, when they began to tear off the old roofing on the raised portion of the 
roof that covers the foyer, they found that the wood was completely rotted and deteriorated 
(see photos attached). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They called in their entire team to deal with the situation because they were concerned that 
particular portion of the roof could actually collapse. We had to notify the residents of that 
building that they could not enter or use their foyer until all of the old material was removed. 
Our maintenance supervisor went onto the roof as soon as this was discovered to take video to 
verify the situation. 

The entire section of the roof and decking has been removed and a new deck and rafters have 
been installed. This additional work will add approximately $16,000 to the cost of this roof. The 
exact amount will be disclosed in the Weekly Newsletter when the final invoice is received. 

  

 

 

http://www.lafayetteplace.net/


STATUS OF ROOF CONDITIONS BY BUILDING 

Considering the storm last night, which did produce some very small hail, I have attached the 
updated spreadsheet which shows the status of each roof, by building. 

In the event of a hailstorm or other event that might damage the roofs, our insurance will only 
provide Actual Cash Value (ACV) coverage for the 25 roofs which were roofed prior to 2012. 
Despite the huge increase in insurance premiums, our insurance company, like most others, no 
longer offers replacement coverage for roofs over 12 years old. 

The average cost of a roof replacement is between $35,000 to $40,000 per building, meaning 
that we would likely have to come up with approximately $1.1 million dollars if those 25 roofs 
were damaged and needed replacement at once. 
  
This is one of the many examples of a situation where a large amount of money would be 
needed quickly to perform immediate repairs. Fortunately, the Reserve Fund is now in a much 
better position to be able to handle an emergency need such as this one, with a current balance 
of just under $2.2 million. 

  

  

 

 

 



 

RESERVE FUND UPDATE – WEEK OF 4-1-24 thru 4-7-24 

In the interest of transparency, in this and each future newsletter, we will list any contributions 
to, or expenses paid from, the Reserve Fund during the previous week, along with the 
beginning and ending balance of the Reserve Fund. 

A reminder that the entire amount of the 6% dues increase which was effective in February 
2024 ($5,625.00) will be deposited into the Reserve Account each month for a total of $67,500 
by fiscal year-end. 

  

  

$2,177,287.76 

  

Reserve Fund Beginning Balance as of 4-1-24 

  

$          773.00 

  

Sewer Blockage – Bldg. 125-128 

  

$2,176,514.76 

  

Reserve Fund Ending Balance as of 4-7-24 

  

Thank you, 

Linda Adams 

Community Association Manager 

Lafayette Place Home Owners Association 


